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ROTHERHAM SCHOOLS' FORUM 
FRIDAY 24 FEBRUARY 2023 

 
In Attendance:-  
 
Steve Rhodes – Winterhill (Academy) (in the Chair) 
Aileen Chambers, Head of Early Years and Childcare, CYPS 
Guiseppe DiLasio – Wales (Academy) 
Chris Eccles – Oakwood (Academy) 
Lynsey Hadfield – Executive Head, Arnold Nursery (Observer) 
Neil Hardwick – Head of Finance, CYPS  
Angela McComb – Primary Maintained Governor  
Vera Njegic - Principal Finance Officer, RMBC  
Kirsty Peart - Sitwell Infant (Maintained)  
Colin Price – NEU Representative  
Steve Scott – Happy Kids (PVI Nursery) 
Melanie Smith – RNN Group (16-19) 
Karen Smith – Nexus MAT (Special Academy) 
Sharon Stones – Head of Arnold Nursery and Children’s Centre  
Nevine Towers – Diocese of Sheffield 
Pam Ward – Head of Service, Education, CYPS 
Nathan Williams – Roughwood Primary (Primary Academy) 
Mark Windle – Badsley Primary (Primary Maintained) 
 
Apologies were received from:-  
 
Lianne Camaish, Aspire  
Councillor Victoria Cusworth – Cabinet Member for CYPS  
Julie Day, Head of SEND, CYPS 
Nathan Heath – Assistant Director of Education, CYPS  
David Horrigan – Maltby Learning Trust (Primary Academy) 
David Naisibitt, CEO, Inspire Trust 
 
 
100.  

  
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS  
 

 The Chair welcomed everyone to today’s virtual meeting and introductions 
were made. 
 

101.  
  
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 

 There were no Declarations of Interest reported. 
 

102.  
  
EARLY EDUCATION FUNDING PROPOSALS 2023-24  
 

 Further to Minute No. 93 of the meeting of the Rotherham Schools Forum 
held on 13th January, 2023 consideration was given to the report 
presented by Aileen Chambers and Neil Hardwick which detailed the 
statutory guidance in place for the allocation of early education funding; 
the current position and proposals for the 2023/24 allocation. 



ROTHERHAM SCHOOLS' FORUM - 24/02/23 2 
 

 
The Forum were advised that Local Authorities were required to allocate 
the funding to early education providers based on a local funding formula 
made up of a single base rate and a mandatory deprivation supplement 
(for 3/4 year old early education).  The Authority could retain 5% of the  
3/4 year old early years funding allocation to fund central services. 
 
On this basis Authorities were required to consult providers on annual 
changes to their local formula and also this Forum must also be consulted 
on changes to local early years funding formulas, including agreeing 
central spend by 28th February, although the final decision lay with the 
Local Authority itself.   
 
The DfE National Funding Formula was published on 16th December and 
the rate changes were set out in detail as part of the report showing the 
2022/23 rate, the  2023/24 rate and the increase. 
 
It was also noted that the DfE had ‘mainstreamed’ the Teachers Pay and 
Pension Grant that schools previously received directly (to cover the cost 
of the increase in the employer contribution rate of the Teachers’ Pension 
Scheme in September 2019) within the Early Years Block.  Determination 
of how  to distribute this lay with the Authority through the local Single 
Funding Formula.  The DfE acknowledged that some Authorities might 
chose different approaches to distribute this funding. 
 
The current local funding formulas set out in the report was consulted on 
prior to introduction in 2017/18 and the deprivation supplement was 
reviewed again in January 2018.   
 
In terms of the funding proposals for 2023/24 the Authority undertook a 
period of consultation between 13th and 27th January, 2023 on two options 
with all early education providers. 
 
A response rate of 34% was achieved with 87% of respondents choosing 
Option 1 with full details of the breakdown of the consultation results 
being included within the appendix to the report.  Option 1 sought to retain 
the current local funding formula in 2023/24 as detailed with the Teachers 
Pay and Pension Grant added to the base rate to be distributed to all 
providers. 
 
No questions were raised when invited by the Chair. 
 
Agreed:-  (1)  That the proposals on the Early Years formula and hourly 
rates for 2023/24 be noted. 
 
(2)  That the retention of 5% to contribute towards Early Years Centrally 
funded services be approved. 
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103.  
  
ANY OTHER BUSINESS  
 

 There were no urgent business items to consider. 
 

104.  
  
DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
 

 Agreed:- That the next meeting of the Schools’ Forum take place on 
Friday, 28th April, 2023 at 8.30 a.m. at Rockingham Professional 
Development Centre. 
 

 


